Washington County Fair Board met Wednesday evening, August 23rd in the Chamber of Commerce rooms with R. G. Scott and Harry Schmeltzer present as well as the manager and secretary.

The Fair program was discussed especially a Cavalcade

of Thrills show which is was decided to not allow.

The matter of a building to be built by the rifle club and deeded to the Fair but leased to the rifle club during certain months of the year was also discussed but no official action was taken.

The meeting was adjourned at a late hour after the Fair program was decided to be well along towards completion.

> Meeting Adjourned, Goldie Davis, Secretary.